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27th Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Bahrain
1 May 2017
Mr. President,

Finland would like to thank the Kingdom of Bahrain for presenting its report today and for its efforts to address the recommendations made in the second UPR cycle. 
Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations:

1) Firstly, Finland recommends Bahrain to ensure the independence, impartiality and effectiveness of the Special Investigation Unit and other relevant human rights institutions in investigating all allegations of torture and other ill-treatment, unlawful killings and deaths in custody.  
2) Second, Finland recommends Bahrain to proceed with the ratification and full alignment of its national legislation with all obligations under the Rome Statute of International Criminal Court, including incorporating the Statute definition of crimes as amended in Kampala Review Conference in 2010 and general principles, as well as adopting provisions enabling cooperation with the Court, and to accede to the Agreement on Privileges and Immunities of the Court.
In January, Bahrain carried out the execution of three people. We strongly hope that Bahrain returns to its previous de facto moratorium on the use death penalty with a view of establishing an official moratorium. Finland is against the death penalty in all circumstances. 
Thank you.
